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Background  
 

The Library Facility Committee has been working for the past several months on details 
related to the library’s expansion/remodel project approved in the May 2004 ½% sales 
tax election.  It is appropriate at this time to update the Grand Island City Council on the 
committee’s progress and future directions. 
 

Discussion 
 

The committee met on January 27, 2005 to approve an RFP (Request for Proposals) for 
design/build services for this project.  We will update the Council about the decisions 
made by the committee and how this decision will be referred to the Grand Island 
Facilities Corporation, including any coordination with the Corporation needed in order 
to issue the RFP and work toward a contract with the selected design/build team.  City 
Attorney Doug Walker will also be on hand to update the Council on the formation of 
this Corporation. 
 
Another item of discussion at the January 27th meeting was a preliminary discussion draft 
of a Building Program Document (attached).  This document provides specific space 
allocations and explanations for our expansion/remodel project.  Sources for production 
of this draft were David Smith’s space needs studies; staff, board, facility committee and 
public input; and Libris Design software specifically tailored for this purpose.  
Calculations are based on a facility totaling 50,269 SF in accordance with David Smith’s 
most recent recommendations, and are as precise as possible at this time subject to 
various planned reviews of this document prior to distribution during the RFP process 
and subsequent revisions during the design stage of this project. 
 
 



Conclusion 
 
This item is presented to the City Council in a Study Session to update the Council on the 
progress of the project. 
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